

SRHOA SCOOP - AUGUST 2025

SEPTEMBER 16 - ANNUAL MEETING

The Savannah Ridge Homeowner's Association annual meeting will be September 16 at 6:30pm at Delta Woods Middle School, 4401 NE Lakewood Way.

AUGUST 17 - FIESTA POOL PARTY

Join us for our Fiesta Pool Party this Sunday evening, August 17 — El Sazon Mexican Grill tacos from 5-6:30pm, Frosty Treats truck at 6pm and Bingo to follow. Hope to see you there!

AUGUST 19 - FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL

The first day of school is August 19. We ask everyone in Savannah Ridge to slow down and be extra cautious when driving in our neighborhood as school starts. Remember to adhere to posted speed limits and come to a full stop at stop signs so everyone stays safe.

SEPTEMBER 1 - POOL CLOSES

Labor Day will be the last day the pool is open so be sure to get your end of summer swims in!!

SEPTEMBER 4 - LABOR DAY TRASH

Due to Labor Day, all trash that week will be delayed one day and trash will be picked up on Thursday, September 4.

BOARD VACANCIES

There will be two (2) Board vacancies beginning in September. The term of office is two (2) years. Just let us know of your interest and we'll give you a call to discuss. Feel free to contact any Board member for further information.

BLOCK CAPTAIN VACANCIES

We are looking for Block Captains for Blocks E and I. If you are interested email Denise Hull at dhull76@comcast.net.

VOLUNTEERS

We are always looking for volunteers for our committees: Activities, Common Area, Pool and Neighborhood Watch.

WELCOME TO SRHOA!

- Welcome to Candice Schroeder, her two daughters and son-in-law who now live at 1405 NE Piedmont Dr.
- Tom and Sharon Marshall, 1404 NE Piedmont Dr, also deserve a welcome.

Please join us at the Fiesta Pool Party and the Annual Meeting so we can meet you.

FALL GARAGE SALE

The Fall garage sale will either be held September 25-27 ==or== October 2-4. Vote on the SRHOA Facebook page to have your voice heard or email l.whitworth@love.com! https://www.facebook.com/groups/1069370813207609

BLOWOUT IRRIGATION SYSTEM (WINTERIZE)

If you need your irrigation system blown out for the winter, Garry Brooks has given our neighborhood a quote for \$50.00. To set up an appointment, call Garry at 816-457-2741.

BUNCO NEWS

We still need Bunco hostesses or other ideas on ways to keep our community of women together. We usually meet one evening every other month but we don't have any volunteer hostesses. It's a way for the ladies in the subdivision to meet and visit with each other. The evening lasts about 2 hours. We love meeting new neighbors and having new players. If you are interested, contact Lena Towler at lenatowler@comcast.net.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH

School will begin in a few weeks. It's a good time to remind your children about child abduction prevention. Below are some important statistics:

- Most abducted children are taken by family members, family friends or acquaintances of the child.
- Most children were taken by adults they had been taught to trust. Recent statistics reported only 115 of 258,000 abducted children were taken by strangers.
- Though stranger abductions are rare, it's still important to know the risk factors and teach your children how to defend themselves.
- The average victim is female, 10-14 years of age, walking to or from school/school activity. Victims usually escape by walking or running without any physical contact with the perpetrator.

They may not recognize a stranger as "dangerous" if the person is nice, pretty, clean-shaven, smiling, etc. Set clear boundaries with your children regarding what times they are allowed to talk to strangers (only when an adult of your choosing is present) and the type of information that is ok to discuss. Explain the difference between a safe stranger (police officer, fire fighter, teacher) and a stranger you don't trust. Point out strangers while you're in public so your child will learn the concept. Teach them to run away if a stranger approaches, and reassure them that they will not get in trouble for being assertive with a stranger who makes them uncomfortable.

SRHOA VOLUNTEERS

BOARD

Chris Ngar, President
Tami Buettgenbach, Vice President
Dennis Hensen, Treasurer
Oliver Helfrey, Assistant Treasurer
James Towler, Secretary

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Common Grounds - We need volunteers!!

Pool - Lisa Humphreys

Activities - Lee Anne Whitworth

Architecture Review Committee (ARC) - This function is being performed by the Board. srhoa-

board@srhoa.net

Neighborhood Watch - Gary Chullino

BLOCK CAPTAINS

A. Chris Ngar; B. Denise Hull; C. Kathy Rogers; D. Scott Barker; **E. TBD**; F. Lou Ellen Higgins; G. Laura Roberts; H. Amy Lane; **I. TBD**; J. Sharon Scott Johnson; K. Brian Graham; L. Kerry Knepper; M. Wendy Greashaber

SCOOP

Please send news or articles to srhoa.board@srhoa.net. Savannah Ridge Scoop, Editor Janet Simonitsch https://srhoa.net/